
2025 Stahlman Beekeeping E-mail Notes Issue #1a

The number of individuals receiving this newsletter continues to grow especially with new beekeepers. I
appreciate all those clubs that share these notes with their members. I must take into consideration the fact that
Ohio is in the area expected to get 3 to 7 inches of snow as reported to me this morning by Jim Beck in
Cincinnati. While my bees today are hunkered down with temperatures expected in the mid 40's to 50's, bees in
northern areas are expecting more colder temperatures for a longer period of time. In fact, I am often in contact
with beekeepers from Texas to Canada that share thoughts and appreciation for these notes.

There is no fee charged for getting these notes and to get off the mailing list, just email me and say remove
me. Once in a while I get email addresses bounced back and after several times, they are automatically
removed. Many clubs pass information on to members and members get the notes from their club web site. You
have permission to use anything I post in these notes as long as no fee is charged for their use.

Here is to a Happy New Year.
Dana Stahlman


